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Transportation Department recommending the following pertaining to the Asphalt Concrete Overlay of
El Dorado Hills Boulevard PW 06-148:
1)  Set the Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Availability Advisory percentage at 3% for this
project;
2)  Approve the contract documents; and
3)  Authorize advertisement for construction bids.
RECOMMENDED ACTION:  Approve.
The Engineer's estimate for the construction phase of the project is $535,000. The project will be
funded with Federal Urban RSTIP funds of $317,900, Prop 42 Congestion Relief funds of $83,000
with the remaining portion of $134,100 funded with RSTP Exchange funds.

  BUDGET SUMMARY:

  Total Estimated Cost $535,000

     Funding

          Budgeted $

          New Funding $

          Savings $

          Other* $  535,000

     Total Funding Available $ $535,000

  Change To Net County Cost $0

 * Programmed in Proposed 5-year CIP & Included in 07/08 Proposed Budget.

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost:

There is no cost to the County General Fund.

Reason for Recommendation:

Each construction season, as funds permit, the County advances pavement overlay projects. Specific
locations are selected based on factors such as pavement condition and traffic volumes. County DOT
crews complete the repair work necessary to prepare the selected streets for the overlay placement.
A contractor is selected through a competitive bid process who then completes the overlay work.

El Dorado County was able to compete for and secure Urban RSTP funds to overlay of a portion of
El Dorado Hills Boulevard from the Serrano Parkway/Lassen Lane intersection to the south toward
the Park Avenue/Saratoga intersection.  The subject item will approve the contract documents for this
work and authorize the advertizement for construction bids. In addition, it is recommended the DBE
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Availabiltiy Advisory percentage for this contract be set at 3%, which is consistent with the County's
adopted DBE program.

Action to be taken following Board approval:
1. DOT will advertise for construction bids and return to the Board for consideration of the award of
the construction contract;

2. Subsequent to successful bidding and award of the contract, the Department anticipates
construction beginning in July 2007.

Contact:
Liz Diamond 5982/Steven McVey 5913
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